

i- Branch Newsletter – October 2020

Updates from the International Branch:

1. <u>International Branch Business Meeting</u>

Are you participating in Entomology 2020? If so plan on attending the International Branch Annual Business Meeting and symposium which is taking place on November 24. You must be registered for the annual meeting to attend. The Governing Board look forward to meeting you online next month.

2. Volunteers needed

Are you interested in being more involved with the International Branch? The Branch is currently looking for representatives to serve on the following committees:

- Committee on Diversity & Inclusion: This Committee will propose resources, programs, and services that will maximize diversity and inclusion support among ESA members and increase the cultural competency of ESA members. This committee has a 2 year term of service.
- Early Career Professionals (ECP) Committee: The aim of this Committee is to act as
 a vehicle for recognizing the perspectives of and experiences of the Student
 Transition and Early Professional population and helps develop our next generation
 of ESA leaders. To be eligible to serve on this committee you must be an ECP which
 is defined by ESA as anyone within 5 years of their terminal degree. This committee
 has a 3 year term of service.
- Science Policy Committee: This Committee works closely with the Governing Board and ESA's advocacy firm in Washington, DC, to set the Society's public policy agenda. This committee has a 3 year term of service.
- **Student Affairs Committee:** The purpose of this Committee is to stimulate interest in student participation in the Society and to advise the Governing Board on matters of interest to Student Members. This committee has a 2 year term of service.

If you would like to be considered for one of these vacancies please send a brief personal statement (250 words or less) explaining why you would like to serve on the committee, along with a 2-page CV (no publications) to branch president Thomas Simonsen (t.simonsen@nathist.dk) no later than October 16th. Additional information on ESA committees can be found at https://www.entsoc.org/about/committees-boards/esa-committee-vacancies

3. 2021 IB Virtual Symposium

The fourth IB Virtual Symposium is scheduled to take place April 26-28 2021. The three themes are:

- Insect Populations
- Extension and Social Sciences
- Insect-plant interactions

There will also be a general poster session. Further information will be provided in upcoming newsletters.

4. Contribution to The American Entomologist.

The IB governing board was invited by Kevin L. Steffey (Editor in Chief) to contribute to a Feature article in the 2020 fall issue of the *American Entomologist*. It focused on the effects of COVID-19 on entomology and entomologists from around the world. Check out the article at https://academic.oup.com/ae/article/66/3/34/5909267

We sincerely thank the following for their involvement with International Branch services

2020 i-B Governing Board

President Thomas Simonsen (Denmark) t.simonsen@nathist.dk

President-Elect (2021) Johnnie Van Den Berg (South Africa) johnnie.vandenberg@nwu.ac.za

Past-President Zeyaur R. Khan (Kenya) zkhan@icipe.org

Secretary Rory McDonnell (Ireland) rory.mcdonnell@oregonstate.edu

Treasurer: Lieceng Zhu (USA) lzhu@uncfsu.edu

Governing Board Representative Julien Saguez (Canada) saguezi@yahoo.com

Early Career Professional Member-at-Large Isobel Ronai (USA) ir2392@columbia.edu

Awards Committee

Robin Gunning (Chair, Australia) robin.gunning@industry.nsw.gov.au

Arash Zibaee (Iran) arash.zibaee@gmx.com

Yulin Gao (China) ylgao@ippcaas.cn

Shahbaz Ahmad (Pakistan) shahbaz.iags@pu.edu.pk

Wen-Po Chuang (Taiwan) wenpo@ntu.edu.tw

Qiao Wang (New Zealand) Q.Wang@massey.ac.nz

i-B Nominations Chair

Vitor Antonio Pavinato (USA) vitor.pavi@gmail.com

i-B Representative on the ESA Awards & Honors Committee

Rupesh Kariyat (USA) rupesh.kariyat@utrgv.edu

i-B Representative on the ESA Committee on Diversity & Inclusion

Rodrigo Diaz (USA) RDiaz@agcenter.lsu.edu

<u>i-B Representative on the Early Career Professional Committee</u> Isobel Ronai (Australia) <u>isobel.ronai@sydney.edu.au</u>

<u>i-B Representative on the ESA Education & Outreach Committee</u> Giovanny Fagua (Colombia), <u>faguagon@ualberta.ca</u>

<u>i-B Representative on the ESA Entomology Games Committee</u> Stephen Olusola Onayemi (USA), stephen.onayemi@wsu.edu

i-B Representative on the ESA Student Affairs Committee Ramandeep Kaur Sandhi (USA), <u>ramans</u>andhi2010@gmail.com

i-B Representative on the ESA Science Policy Capability Committee Esther Ngumbi (USA), enn0002@auburn.edu

i-B Representative on PIE Nominations Committee
Mao Chen (USA) mao.chen@monsanto.com

This email was sent to the *i*-B membership via the listserve maintained by ESA, and uses the email address from your ESA profile. Should you wish to change your email address please update your profile online (https://online.entsoc.org/esassa/ssaauthmain.login_page). For questions about your ESA account, email accounts@entsoc.org; for questions about membership, email: mem@entsoc.org. For general questions about the International Branch please contact us at https://www.entsoc.org/international/contact.